The Richmond Township Planning Commission held a meeting on March 25 2025.

## Discussion items:

- \* Saldo outline from Attorney Winkler=we hope the supervisors will pursue creation of the ordinance and include an amendment of the 1951 landlord tenant act. This can be used to prevent Lucky Lane type issues.
- \*Emergency services reimbursement = other county townships have enacted an ordinance that allows fire companies and other Emergency services to pursue reimbursement for services from insurance companies. It is something to think about.
- \* Arch update = Mike is still pursuing history of the arch and has contacted Matt Capron about veteran groups helping with the repairs.
- \*Grant opportunities = We are enrolled with the county for the county wide parks and open space plan. DCNR C2P2 IS A STATE PLAN FOR 50% of the project costs and the county is to match the other 50%.
- \* Penndot District 1= We would ask the supervisors to post a request on the website for residents to post any concerns with Penndot in our township that we could forward to District 1.